[image: image1.jpg]N.B.C.E.

National Bargaining Council For The
() @ Eectrical Industry OF South Africa

~/





     INCORPORATION NUMBER LR2/6/6/128                                    

15 May 2020
Department of Labour - Director General: Thobile Lamati
sandisiwe.Kaba@labour.gov.za
Re: UIF - COVID19 TERS Payments
Dear Director General Lamati
The National Bargaining Council for the Electrical Industry of South Africa (NBCEISA) wants to urgently request your assistance with the non-payment of the UIF - COVID19 TERS payments. 
At the outset of the national lockdown proclaimed by the President and the announcement that the COVID19 TERS payments would be made available to employees who were affected, the NBCEISA wanted to assist employers and workers in our industry (Electrical Contracting Industry).
The NBCEISA at huge cost set up the NBCEISA staff to work from home in order to assist employers and employees to submit claims. 
The NBCEISA took the necessary steps to engage with the UIF to assist employers and employees in the Electrical Contracting Industry by:
· By completing the necessary Memorandum of Agreement with the UIF with the necessary attachments, 
· Opening the necessary bank account per UIF requirements,
· The parties to the NBCEISA concluded a Collective Agreement to enable the NBCEISA to fulfil this function. 
The NBCEISA submitted the signed Memorandum of Agreement via e-mail (covid19ters@labour.gov.za)  to yourself on the 17 April 2020 (See attached). 
The Honourable Minister of Employment and Labour, TW Nxesi, signed the Collective Agreement on the 30 April 2020 for publication (see attached). 
To date we have not had any acknowledgement from the UIF that they have received these documents or that there was acceptance of the Memorandum of Agreement or whether it was defective in any way. 
The NBCEISA has registered on the UIF system to submit claims. Started doing so on behalf of the employers and employees as there was a huge demand from the Electrical Contracting Industry for assistance. We did this in anticipation of the MoA being signed and put into operation. Unfortunately to date none of these claims have been paid or acknowledged. This has led to employers and employees being frustrated and obviously anger as employees are now without any monies to meet their commitments and feed their families. 
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Unfortunately, the NBCEISA has been accused of fraud and stealing the monies paid by the UIF, incompetence and various other things. The NBCEISA staff have been verbally abused in the worst possible manner by employers and employees, although not acceptable, understandable as individuals are under financial pressure to provide for their families and purchase personal protective equipment that will protect them and their families against the deadly Corona Virus. 
The tragic part is that the NBCEISA have not received any payments to forward on to the claimants. All attempts to communicate or contact the UIF has been in vain, with no acknowledgement of our communication.
In a desperate attempt to assist the Electrical Contracting Industry the NBCEISA started assisting employers to register individually on the UIF system as employers and not under NBCEISA name. This was relatively successful and payments have started being made to the companies to pay their employees.
The problem however is, all employers and employees registered under NBCEISA claims are not being dealt with. The NBCEISA have attempted to deregister these employers and employees in order for them to claim directly but cannot do so. The UIF system will not allow this or editing of the claims. 
These affected employers and employees can now not register themselves directly with the UIF to claim directly. The system simply does not allow it. A list of who the affected employers and employees are can be made available to your office. 
The NBCEISA wants to request that if possible that the UIF appoint one person within their ranks to assist the NBCEISA with this crisis. People are going hungry and are not able to equip themselves to prevent infections because of non-payment of the benefit. Your urgent response in this matter will be appreciated. It is literally a matter of life and death not only for the members but also their families.
Whoever is appointed can contact either of the acting General Secretaries of the NBCEISA at:
Mark Mfikoe - Cell Number: 072 234 5641 or via e-mail, mark.mfikoe@ecasa.co.za
Deon van Deventer - Cell Number: 0824647311 or via e-mail, deon@saewa.co.za
Once again, your urgent intervention would be appreciated and we await your response.
Kind regards
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____________________                                     
      

 _____________________
Mark Mfikoe                                                                  

 Deon van Deventer
(Acting General Secretary)                                           

 (Acting General Secretary)
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